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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Barbara Waiters, and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONER ABSENT: Commissioner Flozell Daniels and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
NOVEMBER 15, 2016
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the minutes of November 15, 2016.  Verbal Motion 16-063 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT:
GENERAL CONSULTING SERVICES:


Chairwoman Williams reported that the Board was entering into a contract with The Mumphrey Group.

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the General Consulting Services Contract with The Mumphrey Group.  Resolution No. 16-064 was adopted unanimously.

Chairwoman Williams reported that the RTA was in the process of hiring an Executive Director for the agency and received a total of 36 applications and a hiring committee was formed and the committee met and narrowed the field of candidates to two people Ken Zatarain and Cindy Terwilliger.  

Chairwoman Williams reported that both candidates had met with different City agencies and the RTA Commissioners.  Once a candidate was chosen the Hiring Committee would make a recommendation to the Board.   
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
Sundiata Haley stated that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

No Report.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:

Justin Augustine reported that by State Law the RTA must submit the 2017 Budget to the  Legislative Auditor’s Office by December 30, 2016.

Justin Augustine reported that the 2017 Proposed Budget consisted of $98,567,315.00 of Operating Revenues which consisted of the following Line Items: Passenger Fares, Charters, Advertising, Sales Tax, Hotel/Motel Sales Tax, State Motor Vehicle Sales Tax and Other Revenue.  

Justin Augustine reported that the 2017 Proposed Budget consisted of $93,859,545 Million in Operating Expenses which consisted of the following Line Items: Labor and Fringe Benefits, Service Operations, Contract Services – Bus, Contract Services – Rail, Contract Services – Paratransit, All Other Services, Materials and Supplies, Utilities, Casualty and Liability Taxes and Miscellaneous.

Justin Augustine reported that when the Operating Expenses are subtracted from the Operating Budget there is a Surplus of $806,646. 

Justin Augustine reported that the TMSEL Legacy Costs budget was $3,901,124 and the biggest Line Items in the TMSEL Legacy Costs were Health Benefits and Workers’ Compensation Costs.

Justin Augustine reported that the Government Assistance Budget was $13,386,850 and the largest Line Item in the Government Assistance Budget was Preventive Maintenance at $11,464,570 and the State Parish Transportation Fund was $1,876,822.

Justin Augustine reported that the total for Government Assistance was $13,386,850 and added to that total was the Operating Surplus and there was a Net Operating Revenue (Expenses) of $14,193,496.

Justin Augustine reported that the Non-Operating  Revenues (Expenses) which includes the Bond Debt Line Item, FEMA Funded Project Worksheets and other line items adds up to an expense cost of $17,024,64.


Justin Augustine reported $2,831,145 of Restricted Operating/Capital Reserve would be utilized to balance the budget.

Justin Augustine reported that the 2017 Budget includes 822,000 service hours for bus, rail and paratransit.


Justin Augustine reported that a Public Hearing, as required by State Law, was held on December 8, 2017 for the 2017 Budget.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that an increase for employees was included in the Labor Line Item.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that State Law allows the budget to be amended by 10%.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the 2017 Budget.  Resolution No. 17-065 was adopted unanimously.
RETIREES 


Justin Augustin reported that retirees Janice Abadie, DBE Compliance Officer, Frederick A. Basha, Director of Infrastructure and Barbara S. Wheat, Manager of Maintenance Administration represented about 91 years of experience.

Justin Augustine reported that that on December 12, 2017, a new RTA website was launched and the new website has up to date information about the RTA and includes trip planners, master schedules and service alerts.   
TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017.

Mark Major stated that on June 21, 2016, the RTA received authority from FTA to move the Ferry Design from 30% to 60%.


Mark Major stated that the extended ferry hours would be through December 31, 2016.

Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of November were $381,666.98 and, less fare collected of $143,414.18, resulted in a net billing for the month of $238,252.90

Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of November was $3,031,862.70, less the net billing of $238,252.80, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $12,004.78; RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $47,626.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, were $59,533.00 which gives a November 2016 balance of $2,769.698.12 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 39,490 and there were 49 Scooters for a total of 39,539 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 321 pedestrians and 25,570 vehicles for a total of 25,891 passengers.


Mark Major reported that on Saturday, December 31, 2016, the last Ferry would leave Canal Street at 1:15 a.m. 


Mark Major reported that 6 proposals were received for the Design Build for the Ferry Vessels and only 4 were deem responsive.


Mark Major reported on December 9, 2017 those 4 firms were brought before the selection committee for oral presentations and the final recommendation was presented to the Procurement Department and, pursuant to a previously adopted board resolution, procurement will make a recommendation to the Chairwoman for award of a contract with anticipated ratification of her actions at the January 24, 2017 Board Meeting.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS AVENUE 

Martin Pospisil reported that the project was currently in the Project Close-Out Phase and he was working with Sewerage and Water Board and DPW on the final walk through.
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR CARROLLTON:
Martin Pospisil reported that the estimated completion date was March 2017.
Martin Pospisil showed the commissioners before and after pictures of the project.

CEMETERIES TRANSIT CENTER STREETCAR EXPANSION

Martin Pospisil reported that in between December and January the remains were being removed and during the 1st Quarter the utilities would be relocated and during the months of August through November 2017 the track construction would take place and the project was estimated to be completed in December 2017.
STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

No Report.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste reported that in the Operating Revenue Line Item for the month of November, Passenger Fare Revenue was short by $343,000.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Expenses Line Item accrued cost was $331,000.00 less than what was projected and fuel prices were budgeted at $2.25 per gallon and the RTA was only spending $1.50 per gallon.  

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Net Result of the Operating Expense Line Item was $12,000 less in the net result and year to day was $1Million less than what was expected.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item for the month of November was $118,000 below budget and year to date was $1.9 Million below budget and the major reason for that was accounting for the Pension cost and the Pension was 100% accrued and no there was no longer a need to budget for that Line Item.
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Government Operating Assistance Line Item, the agency was ahead of budget on Preventative Maintenance and a minor difference was received in State Subsidy and the net impact for the month was $111,000 greater than anticipated and year to date was $1.5  Million which helped off-set the reduction in revenue for Passenger Fares.
Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Government Non-Operating Revenue Line Item, staff had concluded with the Rampart Project and the Carrollton Facility was moving along and the Board approved the Canal Terminal Project and those expenses for the Canal Project would not take place until next year.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Debt Services Line Item represented Principal and Interest on the RTA’s structured debt which was very sound and the net impact for the month was $196,000 better than anticipated and had less of an impact on cash reserves.
In response to Commissioner Waiters, Ronald Baptiste stated that with the orientation of the different fare structures 800,000 passengers had taken advantage of the different fares and used those methods of payment instead of putting money into the farebox.
Ronald Baptiste reported that ridership was very comparable to what it was in 2015 and staff anticipated that ridership would increase and it did not change and the added service that was put on the street was late night service and there was more frequency to certain lines and the RTA did not pick up more passengers and there was a change in bus passengers not streetcar passengers.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the average fare per rider decreased about 4 cents compared to what it was last year.
Ronald Baptiste reported that all these factors were taken into consideration for the 2017 Budget.

Commissioner Waiters stated that the demographics have changed and the Marketing Strategy needs to address these needs.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Ronald Baptiste stated that more transit riders are using the bike lanes and are opting to use Uber and Lyft.

In response to Commissioner Gardere, Ronald Baptiste reported that the necessary financial information would be passed on to the staff of the Strategic Plan.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by TMG and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable. 
TO REJECT:

UPT BUS CANOPY LIGHTING 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to reject the bids that were received for Bus Canopy Lighting without resolicitation. 
Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to approve the rejection of the bids for UPT Bus Canopy Lighting.  Resolution 16-066 was adopted unanimously.
SURVEILLANCE SYSTEM FOR TWO ELECTRICAL POWER SUBSTATIONS
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to reject the three proposals for Surveillance System for Two Electrical Power Substations.


Commissioner Herrera stated that the 3rd vendor also made an error on the forms.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to reject the three proposals for Surveillance System for Two Electrical Power Substations. Resolution 16-067 was adopted unanimously.

TO SOLICIT AND AWARD:

UPT BUS CANOPY LIGHTING

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit and award a contract for the UPT Bus Canopy Lighting.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to Solicit and Award UPT Bus Canopy Lighting.  Resolution 16-068 was adopted unanimously. 
TO SOLICIT:
PROJECT DEVELOPMENT SERVICES FOR THE RAMPART/ST. CLAUDE STREETCAR EXTENSIONS 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for the Project Development Services for the Rampart/St. Claude Streetcar Extensions.

Justin Augustine stated that the TIGER Grant has no money available but there was money under the New STARTS Projects.


Justin Augustine reported that under the New STARTS Projects the RTA can only combine the Elysian Fields portions of the project with the Rampart continuation to Press Street and this was the best way to approach the funding.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to solicit for Project Development Services for the Rampart/St. Claude Streetcar Extensions.  Verbal Motion 16-064 was approved unanimously.
AERIAL BUCKET TRUCK 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for an Aerial Bucket Truck.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to solicit for an Aerial Bucket Truck.  Verbal Motion 16-065 was approved unanimously. 

TO AWARD:

THIRTY ONE (31) MASTER CONTROLLERS – CANAL AND RIVERFRONT STREETCARS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval for Thirty One (31) Master Controllers – Canal and Riverfront Streetcar.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to Brookville Equipment Corporation.  Resolution No. 16-069 was adopted unanimously.

THIRTY-FIVE (35) CAR SETS OF CIRCUIT VREAKERS OF MR-12D CIRCUIT BREAKERS AND K-36 JR CONTROLLER PARTS FOR THE ST. CHARLES STREETCARS
DEFERRED 
BOBCAT SKID-STEER LOADER AND TRAILER

DEFERRED
ELECTRICAL MODIFICATIONS AND UPGRADES TO SWITCHGEARS AND FEEDERS AT THE A. PHILLIP RANDOLPH FACILITY 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval for Electrical Modifications and Upgrades to Switchgears and Feeders at the A. Phillip Randolph Facility.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize a contract with Lewtech Products & Services.  Resolution No. 16-070 was adopted unanimously.

TO AMEND:

UNLEADED GASOLINE DISPENSING SERVICE


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for Unleaded Gasoline Dispensing Service.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize an amendment to Fuel Track, Inc.   Resolution No. 16-071 was adopted unanimously. 
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews reported that chargeable accidents per 100,000 Miles for November for buses was 2.06, rail was 6.38 and paratransit was 0.98.
Brendan Matthews showed a slide of all the Preventable and Non-Preventable Accidents with Fixed Route, Streetcars and Paratransit from January 2016 – November – 2016.
Brendan Matthews reported that boardings per hour for the month of November were 23.80 on bus, 39.00 on rail and 1.90 on paratransit.

Brendan Matthews reported that On Time Performance on Bus was 73.4%, Streetcar 72.8% and Paratransit 81.60%.

Brendan Matthews reported that 62% of all lines experienced detours or service interruptions, 24 service disruptions, including 13 short-term and 6 long-term detours affected service during the month of November.

Brendan Matthews reported that the Rideline received 175 complaints; 84 complaints were validated and there were 4 commendations.
Brendan Matthews reported that the Average Time on Hold was 3 minutes and 02 seconds; Time to Close a Complaint averaged 2.83 days for 175 complaints and Abandoned Calls were at 16.89%.


Brendan Matthews reported that the total number of in-service mechanical road calls for the month of November were Bus-47, Streetcar 6 and Paratransit 0.

Brendan Matthews reported that during the month of November the miles between mechanical failures system-wide were 13,159 miles.

ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT

Brendan Matthews reported that the ADA November Highlights were as follows:

· 25,073 Trips requested, 16,703 completed

· 96,581 Individuals paid the 40 cent reduced fare and 4,075 ADA clients rode free on Fixed Route

· 1,960 persons in wheelchairs rode the system

· 7,805 individuals places their bikes on buses

· There were six (6) items generated through LISTEN system this month:  four complaints, one commendation, and one request for information

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Brendan Matthews stated that there were a total of 6 long term delays due to construction.

Commissioner Waiters asked staff to produce an average of delays due to construction for the last 6 months.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Brendan Matthews stated that he would contact the Department of Public Works regarding the safety issue with the Rampart Streetcar Line.
In response to Commissioner Gardere, Justin Augustine stated that many articles had been written regarding how the different modes of transportation were affecting public transit.
Justin Augustine reported that the industry was starting to talk about how the transit industry would adapt to the different modes of transportation and in about a year, industry wide these issues will be figured out and this issue is being discussed worldwide. 
OFFICIAL JOURNAL


Deslie Isidore stated that each state political subdivision had to designate an official journal in which to advertise information to the community. Staff was recommending that the Board designate The New Orleans Advocate as the official journal.

Commissioner Waiters moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the designation of The New Orleans Advocate as its official journal.  Resolution No. 16-072 was adopted unanimously.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS

CHAIRWOMAN


Deslie Isidore stated that the RTA By-Laws stated that the election of Chair must take place at the December Board Meeting.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to nominate Sharonda Williams  as Chairwoman.  Verbal Motion 16-066 was approved unanimously.

VICE CHAIRWOMAN

Deslie Isidore stated that the RTA By-Laws stated that the election of Vice Chair must take place at the December Board Meeting.

Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to nominate Earline Roth as Vice Chairwoman.  Verbal Motion 16-067 was approved unanimously.
COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS


Deslie Isidore stated that the Committees would meet on an as needed basis.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE


Sharonda R. Williams, Chairperson

Earline Roth
Flozell Daniels

Sharon Wegner

FINANCE COMMITTEE


Al Herrera, Committee Chairperson

Barbara Waiters

Flozell Daniels

Walter Tillery 

Sharonda R. Williams (Ex-officio member)

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE


Sharon Wegner, Committee Chairperson

Ashleigh Gardere

Earline Roth

Walter Tillery

Sharonda R. Williams (Ex-officio member)
Chairwoman Williams reported that several months ago that the Board was reforming the committee meeting and a request was sent to the Attorney General to see if the Board Committee Meetings should be held in public and the Attorney General responded by stating that the Board Committee Meetings should be held in public and meeting notices will go out for the Board Committee Meetings.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Valerie Jefferson stated that she has been an operator for 23 years and there was a big gap in age between the old operators and the new operators.


Valerie Jefferson stated that there was a communication gap between the new operators and Executive Staff.


Justin Augustine stated that he would meet with Valerie Jefferson to discuss the communication gap.

Chairwoman Williams stated that Executive Staff should discuss the communication gap during the operators training sessions.


Tristan Harrell stated that when a bus comes to a bus stop and pulls to the corner and stops for the passengers the traffic behinds the buses comes to a complete stop and some cars even try to turn in front of the buses.

Justin Augustine stated that because there are no cut out lanes that would take the buses out of traffic, for safety reasons the bus operators are told to pull as close to the curb as possible.


Tristan Harrell stated that the stopping of buses was very inefficient and causes the buses to run off schedule.


Tristan Harrell stated that the Claiborne Bus passes every 30 minutes and after 7:00 p.m. it only pass every 60 minutes and it stops running at 10:00 p.m.

Tristan Harrell stated that Tchoupitoulas Bus passes every 45 minutes and every 60 minutes. 


Tristan Harrell stated that the Jackson Bus passes every 30 minutes and after 7:00 p.m. only passes every hour and it stops running at 11:00 p.m.


Tristan Harrell stated that the Leonidas Bus only passes every 50 minutes all day.


Tristan Harrell stated that Haynes Bus only passes every 50 minutes all day.


Tristan Harrell stated that the lines were only being run to the bare minimum and not providing a service for people to ride and that why people take Uber because the buses run too slow.


 Justin Augustine stated that Tristan Harrell’s comments would be taken into consideration and the RTA needs funding to run the buses more frequently.


Steven Kennedy stated that when the RTA puts solicitations on the street for bids major companies already have their teams in place and it’s hard for small businesses to compete.


Steven Kennedy stated that the RTA should look into ways to provide strategic opportunities for small businesses.

Commissioner Gardere stated that the Disparity Study was going to look at public and private entities for DBE opportunities and the study would be ready next fall.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Justin Augustine stated that he does not mind meeting with Steven Kennedy to discuss more DBE participation on RTA projects but he noted that the RTA spent $40 Million last year on DBE participation.

Justin Augustine stated that if Steven Kennedy has another approach that the RTA could take he would be glad to discuss that approach with him.
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOT TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:12 a.m. on the matter of:
· Francis Falls, et al v. RTA, ET AL – USDC NO. 16-2499

· mITCHELL mIRAGLIA, ET AL V. RTA ET AL –USDC NO. 16-3347

· STEPHAN NAMISNAK V. RTA ET AL – USDC NO. 16-13792

Verbal Motion 16-068 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to come out of Executive Session at 11:46 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-069 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of December 13, 2016 at 11:47 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 16-070 was approved unanimously.
